MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 14TH DECEMBER 2012 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:     Cllr. D. Smith (Chairman), Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. K. Haines  Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G Tully, Cllr. G Plowman, Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk), 
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/12
Apologies for absence.     Received from Cllr. F. Hill and Cllr. M. Ford
2/12
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/12
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/12
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.
5/12
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. – no change deemed necessary
6/12
Outstanding Matters – Cllr. Hill had prepared a written report – He had been in touch with SDDC regarding the hedge and tree removal in Church Lane – Still awaiting a response.
Cllr. Hill had sent a road report detailing pot-holes etc in the village– A reply had been received – most of the repairs now completed.   He had made enquiries regarding the steps to the church yard from Trent Lane being overgrown and also the overgrown footpath and insecure slope at Sunnyside Alms House

7/12
Clerks report.   -  Whilst the relevant authority had no objections to our proposals for repairing and painting the finger post on the village green they were required to advertise the details for a month.  The month should now have expired and the Clerk will make further enquiries.  



           The grit boxes within the village were all full and would be checked and topped up by the Clerk on a regular basis.  Five bags were now in stock and extra bags will be obtained as and when they are required.  The form for “Disclosable Pecunary Interests” completed by all the councilors had all been forwarded to SDDC.  A further form will be obtained for Cllr. D. Smith for completion.   



  letter regarding the poor road surface on Trent Lane had been received from Mr. Holdcroft (Farmer) pointing out that he had never carried out any repairs to the road but he believed the local authority had completed minor repairs in the past.   The Clerk to make further enquiries.

Cllr. D. Smith also mentioned that the unadopted roads at The End and Bladon House were also in poor condition.
A letter had been sent to Mr. Winter and his team congratulating them on the success of the bonfire night.
Letters had also been sent to the residents close to the river regarding anti-social behavior and to the authorities regarding gravel extraction.

8/12
Chairmans report – Cllr. Hill had prepared a written report.  There had been no reports of flooding in Newton Solney following the recent heavy rainfall.

He had attended the Remembrance Service at St. Mary’s on 11th November and presented the wreath given by District Councillors Smith and Stanton.


The decision at the last Parish Council Meeting to make a donation from the bonfire collection to St, Mary’s Church has since been complicated by an additional collection amount being handed in.   

Roger Charles continues to provide an excellent service to the village by providing details of criminal activity and we should encourage others to participate by adding to his data base.


Mr. Duncan Lovatt (Footpaths Officer) had been in touch offering help with footpaths or stiles that need attention.


The recent incorrect announcement regarding fishing on the “free water” had now been rectified.  A rod license is required and overnight fishing is not permitted

The play area equipment on the recreation ground has been inspected by SDDC and all found to be in good order

He will be assessing the budget figures and liaising with the Clerk.

e is on he 

He had been contacted by the local cricket committee regarding increased use of the recreation ground and making improvements to the  facilities.   This should be discussed by the Trustees of the Recreation Ground when they are formed.
9/12
Parish Councilors reports.    

Cllr. Shorthouse had attended a Village Hall meeting.  The main hall windows are unsafe and quotes were being obtained.  A possible grant was being looked into.    It appears that Council Tax for the Village Hall may increase from £1150 to £4050 p.a.  Improvements to the rifle range and the snooker room were also being looked into.

Cllr. Plowman had received comments from a parishioner regarding the car parking in Trent Lane.   The lane is narrow and cars are in the habit of parking on the pavement which obstructs the pavement to prams etc.    Unfortunately if the cars are not parked on the pavement they cause an obstruction to other vehicles and more importantly to fire engines/ambulances etc.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the residents asking them to show consideration when parking their cars.   It will also be mentioned in the newsletter
10/12
Planning applications and decisions.   
There were no applications.   The decision on the application for Courtlands was still pending

Cllr. Tully said that there were some differential treatment between approvals for two houses – he will provide details at the next meeting
11/12 
Offer of £450 donation by Village Hall New Year Party Committee.   This will be discussed by the Trustees of the Recreation Field when they are formed
12/12
Gravel Extraction – no further progress

13/12
Dog waste bin – The provision of a dog waste bin at the entrance to the recreation ground was fully discussed with the majority of councilors in favour.   No post will be provided and the Clerk offered to install it.

14/12
Correspondance
A letter had been received from St. Giles Hospice thanking the Parish Council for their donation.   A letter asking the Parish Council to consider fireworks for next year had been handed in by Cllr. Plowman.   The Clerk will copy the letter and forward it to the Councilors. 


Details of next years climbing wall/playmobile had been received.    These will be distributed to the councilors for discussion at the next Parish Council meeting
15/12
Finance – Jeremy Winter had obtained a quotation for the provision of 10 trees (£403 incl of VAT) to be paid from money already set aside from bonfire profit from a previous year.   He will also obtain a quotation for planting.  – unanimous agreement favour.     Following the increase in the collection from bonfire night it was agreed that our contibutions to St. Mary’s Church should be increased to £500

Accounts for payment.


R. Parker 


Clerks fees/expense


£117

Audit Commission 

Audit Fees



£174

M. Manmsfield

Domain Fees



£15


SDDC



Grit Bin



£160


Bluebell Arboretum

10 Trees



£403


Samble Burton and Worth
Solicitors fees



£230


Newton Solney PCC

Donation



£500


D. Acford


Grit




£49.90


To consider requests for funding under S137 – none received
15/12   Future Agenda Items


Road surfaces on unadopted roads


Gravel Extraction



Trustees of Recreation Ground


Playmobile/climbing wall


Date and time of next meeting -  The next meeting will be held on Friday 11th January 2013  at 7.30pm to consider planning applications and decisions followed by the normal parish council meeting at 7.45pm 
Part 2  Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50 pm
